WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 27th February 7.05 pm. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove
PUBLIC FORUM:  T. Pulman
PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King, J. Henderson, 
N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: None
ATTENDING: T. Pulman, K. & P. Baker
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 27th January 2012
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 






A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
MATTERS ARISING: None
T. Pulman – Thank you for the opportunity to speak, as per my letter 4th Jan 2012, you are aware of the predicament I am in with the canvas awning. After only 3 ½ years it is growing mould and needs replacing. The canvas today no longer has thermaldahide and deteriorates a lot quicker, PVC sweats, so is also not an option. Can we have a hard roof – polystyrene coated with aluminium either side painted Karaka green to fit in the caravan?. The cost for a new canvas roof is $2,000 and becoming too expensive in this current economic climate. M. Scott agreed that a lot of people are in this predicament at the moment.
The Board presented the following questions – how would it be fixed to the caravan – how would it fit with the requirement that they are able to be towed away. If riveted this would be hard but then it would be hard to stop the rain coming in.
T. Pulman was asked to stay as this matter would be discussed later in General Business
CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards
28 Jan

Management application
29 Jan

T. Worthington - Commendation for Jan & Brian Taylor
30 Jan

Management application



P. & M. Flemming – Rum row stairs incident; has been addressed through management
30 Jan

Management application

31 Jan

W & B. Swann – Commendation for Jan & Brian Taylor

01 Feb

K. Anderson – Commendation for Jan & Brian Taylor

02 Feb

J. Burrows - Commendation for Jan & Brian Taylor



P. Murray – Query about Board appointments

05 Feb

WCSLSC – Confirm booking of Clubrooms

06 Feb

L. & T. Harlick – request to move annual site position; 
07 Feb

T. Pullman – Hardawnings – addressed in General Business


Gilmore Brown – January Invoice



N & S. Hart, R & S. Anderson – Annual Site availability; no ASH being given when/if there 

will be a public ballot


AA Travelsites – camp reviews

13 Feb

AA Tourism – Industry awards
Outwards
29 Jan

WCSLSC – Questions for Minutes
30 Jan

WCSLSC – Booking rooms

03 Feb

Unsuccessful applicants notified.

05 Feb

P. Murray – Questions answered

08 Feb

L. & T. Harlick – acknowledgement of e-mail

12 Feb

N & S. Hart, R & S. Anderson – Annual Site availability
20 Feb

P. & M. Flemming – acknowledgement

20 Feb

J. Burrows – acknowledgement of e-mail

20 Feb

K. Anderson – acknowledgement of e-mail

20 Feb

Confirmation of Interview dates and times

That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 






A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
REPORTS:

· Financial Report (verbal) – J. Henderson – Projecting a surplus 69 K and assets up 42 K an increase of 10 K   2012 Surplus 92K up 44 K from last year and up 5K from the budget.

Moved: Report be accepted



A. McCulloch/ M. Scott Carried
· Management report (attached below) – matters covered in General Business
Moved: Report be accepted 



J. Henderson/ M. Scott Carried
· Surf Club Liaison Report(verbal) – I. McCabe asked N. Buck to report that there were no matters arising from the WCSLSC meeting Sat. 25th Feb 2012
Moved: Report be accepted 



R. King/ M. Scott Carried
GENERAL BUSINESS:
· Caravan compliance for ASH renewal – Tow bar/WOF/ Electrical certification – reminder to be placed in newsletter.
Awnings – After much discussion it was agreed that the boundaries had been pushed too far and that there appeared to be some slippage in relation to the Hard Awning Rules. Decks having also been encouraged taking up a large percentage of the Site which are not covered in the rules. There was a fear that this encourages people to believe they have property rights instead of leasing the site on a yearly basis. R. King is to undertake a review of the rules and propose any changes deemed necessary.
· Bringing managers quarters up to standard : Fire separation – to be double checked Smoke Detectors – to be put in place Bathroom Ceiling – a shower dome to be placed above the shower and the ceilings painted Carpet on stairway- quotes for replacing stair carpet and the carpets through out commercially cleaned or replace carpets throughout Painting – a neutral colour through out  Insect screens – mosquitoes a major issue, quotes to be obtained Office improvements/ Layout/ Heat pump/ Laundry – reconfiguration to be left for new management. 





M. Scott to organise the maintenance items.
· Management appointment –Currently going through the proposed employment contract with Thomson Wilson Law, and an appointment is in the process of being made.
· Vehicle parking – vehicles in camp area, apparently the code was given out to people as well as the fob keys, hence increasing the number of vehicles with access to the camp. Also codes need to be changed after major events, long weekends. It was pointed out that previously stickers were handed out so only one vehicle per site was allowed in at any given time. This matter will be taken up with new management.
· Newsletter - items as above as well as a reminder of grey water/ skirting around the caravans/ 30 day rule/ upcoming events/ historical sites. A. McCulloch to make changes and newsletter to be posted on website/ e-mailed to ASH/ and copies available at the office
· Dune and beach monitoring – management of events to include planning for and protection of the dunes. R. King & A. McCulloch to design a plan directing people to the paths. The dunes along from Surf Club will need to have grass taken back for NRC, to allow planting to recover the dune. P. Baker volunteered to move the seat currently near the edge of the bank of this grass area, back 2-3 meters in line with the other seats.
· Late correspondence 24th Feb Mercury Energy directed to managers, 25th Feb Stoneman re 30 days approved.
· Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – Waipu Saturday Market 3rd March






    Waipu Carnival Easter Saturday
· Future Meetings – March 26th (Monday)




     April 27th (Friday)
Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – Agenda items: Process of appointing new managers
The general subject matter of each matter to be considered while the public is excluded, the reason for passing this resolution in relation to each matter, and the specific grounds under section 48 (1) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 for the passing of this resolution are as follows: General subject matter: Management applicants Reason for resolution: Protect individuals Ground(s) under s 48 (1) for passing resolution: 48 (1) (d) and 48 (2)

This resolution is made in reliance on section 48 (1) (a) of the LGOIMA 1987 and the particular interests protected by section 6 or section 7 of that Act or section 6 or section 7 or section (9) of the OIA 1982 as the case may require, which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or the relevant part of the proceedings of the meeting in public are as follows: 

s.7.(2) (a) protect privacy of natural persons
Moved in to committee at 8.07 p.m.

Moved: 




A. McCulloch/ L. Judd Carried


Moved out of committee at 8.20p.m.

Moved: 




L. Judd/M. Scott Carried 

MEETING CLOSED AT              8.20      p.m.

FINANCIAL REPORT
Verbal account by J. Henderson
MANAGERS REPORT February 2012

Hazardous Substance Location Conditional Test Certificate – Brian is attending the HazTec Certification course on 28th February in Auckland to ensure that the camp is within the new legislation requirements regarding locations with LPG and Diesel tanks. Richard had attended this course but had not included Brian; we have managed to acquire a conditional certificate which will cover us for 3 months.

Commercial Drier - A commercial drier was purchased at the end of January to replace the now in-operative domestic machine for cabin/camp laundry. This is proving much more efficient. At the timeof writing this report we are still awaiting the new washing machine; the old one is just about out ofcommission – hopefully it will last the week.

Building Warrant of Fitness (Fire) – Whangarei District Council have issued a new 12 month W.O.F. for the main building (downstairs area). Some discussion was held with the inspecting officer regarding requirements for the upstairs residential area, in that there is only one fire exit (which is internal with nofire door at the bottom of the stairs) and no exterior exit. There are no smoke alarms installed at all in the residential area. It was suggested that we obtain the original plans to ensure that this is correct to the permit requirements.

Break-ins – Unfortunately two of our cabin occupants on Friday 17th February had break-ins to their vehicles. The Police did attend and we were informed that it was not just our camp that was targeted. We are still reviewing CCTV footage of the 17th; however cannot hold out too much hope as the equipment at the south end is not infra-red.

North Block Boiler – This is scheduled for its upgrade this week – delay regrettably is in trying to find a chimney sweep.

Internet Access – an upgrade of the equipment on Camp has taken place; which will greatly increase coverage and signal for users. The limited coverage proved a major issue for parts of the park over the summer season.

January Occupancy – It was pleasing to see that even given the weather overall occupancy rates were slightly up on last year.

Annual Site Holders – At the end of January Colleen and Ken Bott sold their caravan and have relinquished their site, we wish them well with their travels and look forward to seeing them again on a casual camping basis at Camp Waipu Cove.

February – March Group Bookings – This week we are welcoming back Kristen School camp, and for the first time are looking forward to hosting De La Salle school, Onehunga Sports Football group; and a Father & sons group from Auckland, as well a group from the BNZ. Finally with the main busy season over it is pleasing to be able to get the camp grounds under control again. We will be working closely with Department of Conservation regarding the ever growing pest problems.
Jan & Brian Taylor.
